Minutes of the Stony Creek Association – Executive Board SPECIAL Meeting

February 10, 2015

A special meeting of the Stony Creek Association Executive Board was called to order by Dan Bullard -President at Willoughby Wallace Memorial Library at 7:32 p.m. on Tuesday, February 10, 2015. 
Present: Dan Bullard -President, Greg Ames -Treasurer, Dee Dee Hakun, Linda Reed, Hannah Purdy, Mark Richter, Nick Fischer, Betsy Wieland, and Josh Brooks.
Absent: Sandy Fischer, Bonnie Sanders-Newton, Sam Kirby, Kathryn Coffin. 
Public: 21

Minutes:

· Motion made by Betsy Wieland, seconded by Linda Reed and approved to accept the minutes of January 6, 2015. All Approved. 

· Motion made by Betsy Wieland, seconded by Linda Reed and approved to accept the minutes of January 20, 2015 with the following clarification:
· Motion was made by Betsy Wieland for the Board to propose that the defendant Town and Legacy Theater parties, Attorney Tim Lee, representatives of the Stony Creek Association Board, all other plaintiffs, and both defendants, participate in voluntary mediation.
Legacy Theater:
· Motion made by Betsy Wieland, seconded by Linda Reed to move The Legacy Theater up on the agenda.  
· Would like to discuss citizens concerns and recommendations for points of mediation. Betsy Wieland is filtering a list of requests from both citizens and board members. Once we have compiled a list we will vote on which ones to send with Attorney Tim Lee for mediation. 
· Concerns from Citizens:

· (Please see attached list from Ed Gagliardi)
· Number of days of operation, hours of operation, parking, lighting, dancing and music, details regarding rental policies. 

· Parking, shuttle bus concerns surrounding the route in which the bus would take.

· Types of concerts and how often. 

· Third party events may be nice on some occasions but how would they be filtered.  
· In 1973, this theater had no concerts and no parties, only a theater. Zoning Board of Appeals needs to clarify their decision. 

· Could the Stony Creek Association Board have someone sit in on Legacy Theater’s Board and assist with decisions?

· Liquor should not be allowed.

· Whatever is decided upon needs to apply to future owners of the property and needs to be enforceable.   
· Legacy Theater has an approved septic plan for 130 seats in the Theater. 
· Did anyone receive a flyer for the Ivorytown Playhouse? For this coming year they have 8 plays scheduled, 4-6 weeks per show with a 1-2 week interlude in between shows. They begin February 15 through the end of December. They host tent events and other fundraisers to make it a viable business. One could only assume that Legacy would need to hold several events to sustain itself. 
· Mediation process includes a retired judge discussing points of mediation with each party in separate rooms. Hope to have all parties agree, may or may not be successful. 
· Reminder: Stony Creek Association Board did attempt to negotiate when application was first filed and Legacy Theater did not respond to the issues we presented to them. 
Coscto:

· Motion made by Linda Reed, seconded by Betsy Wieland and approved to move Costco up on the agenda.
· Some believe there are plans that exist for a “big box store” and based on recent press, it is believed to be Costco. Proposed location is on Route 1, behind Stop and Shop. Zoning would need to be changed from industrial to retail and there are issues with Inland & Wetlands.Also, a traffic study would need to be completed.  
· What happened with the plans for the store at exit 53? Issue is Costco would like the property off exit 56, not exit 53. 
· Even though no formal application has been submitted, community needs to start asking questions, and getting involved in this before its too late. 
· Public comment: Costco is a  great company and if the proposed land is going to be bult up at some point anyways, we may want to chose what we would like as opposed to being faced with something down the road that could be worse. 
· Penny Bellamy, democrat and former town attorney, and Lauren Brown would like to form a committee in opposition of Costco. 
Treasurer’s Report: Greg Ames – Treasurer

· Motion made by Linda Reed, seconded by Hannah Purdy and approved to send the following Treasurer’s Report for audit. 
February 1, 2015

General Fund – Checking

Cash on Hand General Fund (Checking)

1/1/15


$23,775.52

PLUS


Interest received 12/31


1/31/15

$0.00



(interest rate 0.0%)



Deposit Contribution for Camera




$100.00




Transfer from Sidewalk Fund





$5,000.00



Transfer from Theater Legal Fund




$2,200.00

LESS


Bills approved for payment


1/6/15


($4,867.90)












_________

Cash on Hand- Checking 



2/1/15


$26,207.62
Money Market Account
Cash on Hand





1/1/15


$25,470.06
PLUS

Interest received December 31

1/31/15

$5.14

 (Interest rate 0.30%)

LESS


Transfer to checking Sidewalk Fund

1/16/15

($5,000.00)

Transfer to checking Theater Legal Fund
1/16/15

($2,200.00)











_________
Cash on Hand – Money Market Account

2/1/15


$18,275.20
Total Assets February 1, 2015





$44,482.82
· Note: Fasano Ippolito & Lee bills (re: Legacy Theater) are now being paid from outside funds, not the association. 
· SCA received a donation from the Stony Creek Boating Association for $100 toward the surveillance camera. 
Bills: 

· Motion made by Josh Brooks/seconded by Linda Reed and unanimously approved to pay the following bills:
· TO: Meagan M. DeJesus 
FOR: Secretarial services January

$110.00
· TO: K& G Graphics

FOR: Printing Tax Collector Envelopes 
$39.00
· TO: Andy DaRos

FOR: Snow Removal Jan.


$1,710.00
· 



FOR: Snow Removal Feb. 10


$1,732.50
· TO: Fasano Ippolito & Lee 
FOR: Legal Services re: Legacy

$2,392.80
· TOTAL BILLS







$5,984.30
Tax Collector:

· 13 outstanding, approximately $1,000. 
Legal and Zoning:

· Village District
· Architectural Review Board is composed of 5 with 2 alternates that are appointed for 2-3 year terms: 

1. Bill Murray

Stony Creek (Builder)



3 yr term

2. John Herzan

Stony Creek (Historic Preservation)

2 yr term

3. Greg Ames

Stony Creek (Licensed Architect*)

3 yr term

4. David Perkins

Branford (Short Beach ZEO)


3 yr term

5. George Buchanan
Branford (Architect)



2 yr term

6. Joe Chadwick

Branford (Architect)



Alternate

7. Sam Kirby

Branford (Architect)



Alternate 

· At this time, Town Attorney is reviewing. 
· PZC public hearing on Thursday, Feb 19th at 7pm at Canoe Brook Senior Center: Application #15-1.7-Special Exception for an additional dwelling unit on the 3rd floor located at 116 Thimble Island Rd. Stony Creek Depot, LLC-Applicant. Chris Green-Owner. Also, an application for Master Plan to old Friendly’s building in front of Stop & Shop. 

· 28 School St.: Zoning Enforcement Officer, Jennifer Aquino, met with property owners and coming up with an amicable solution. 
· Citizens are reminded that while we can be your advocate, Planning and Zoning is handled at the town level and concerns should be taken to Branford Planning and Zoning. 
Police and Traffic:

· No new incidences this month. 
· Canada Geese hunting is permitted a half hour before sunrise, a half hour after sunset, and must be at least 250ft from any dwelling. 

· TCI Trucks are driving too fast down Rt. 146. 
Maintenance:

· No Report. 

· Hannah Purdy raised the idea of having buoys at the beach that would block out oil from entering the swimming area. 

Administration:

· No report. 
· Clerk needs to keep track of attendance for each board member. 
· Motion made by Josh Brooks, seconded by Mark Richter that we use our own website, SCA-CT.org to post minutes of the Stony Creek Association and the secretary will update on a monthly basis. 
· Mark Richter has created an additional website for Stony Creek, StonyCreek-CT.com
Old Business:

· Toilet
· Perk Test completed and Bayview Park is not a viable option for public toilets as it cannot support a septic system. 

· Munger Construction is working on this project at a town level. 

· Still have $150,000 grant available for project. 

Executive Session of the Stony Creek Association will be held on Wednesday, February 18, 2015 at 7:00pm at the Willoughby Wallace Memorial Library. 

A motion was made by Mark Richter, seconded by Hannah Purdy and unanimously approved to adjourn the meeting at 9:35pm.
Respectfully Submitted,
Meagan M. DeJesus, Secretary
The next meeting of the Stony Creek Association Executive Board will be held on Tuesday, March 3, 2015 at 7:30pm at the Willoughby Wallace Memorial Library. 
NOTE:
MINUTES ARE POSTED AT SCA-CT.ORG, STONY CREEK MARKET, AND THIMBLEBERRY
Stony Creek Association email address:  sca06405@gmail.com

HYPERLINK "mailto:sca06405@gmail.com" \h
Or
Stony Creek Association PO Box 3145 Stony Creek, CT 06405
